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Memo 
 

 
Date: 31 January 2022 
 

To: Mayor, City Council and Staff 
 

Cc: File 
 

From: Brad Wilson, City Recorder 
 

RE: CARES and ARPA Funds 
 
 
In 2020 Midway City received a total of $458,048 from the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic 
Security (CARES) Act. The money was spent in the following areas: 
 

ITEM RECIPIENT AMOUNT 
Transfer Van and Associated Equipment Wasatch County Fire District $208,149.00 
Local Business Grants Local Businesses $164,900.00 
Local Resort Grants Distributed by Heber Valley Tourism and 

Economic Development 
$47,611.29 

Wages City Employees $33,855.31 
Sanitizing and Cleaning Supplies Miscellaneous Vendors $3,532.40 

 
It is estimated that the City will receive $588,909.45 in coronavirus local fiscal recovery funds from the 
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA). It received the first tranche of $312,445.50 in July 2021 and will 
receive the remainder at least twelve months later. These funds have not yet been spent or committed. 
 
ARPA funds may be used for the following items: 
 

• To respond to the public health emergency or its negative economic impacts, including 
assistance to households, small businesses, and nonprofits, or aid to impacted industries such 
as tourism, travel, and hospitality; 
 

• To respond to workers performing essential work during the COVID-19 public health emergency 
by providing premium pay to eligible workers; 

 
• For the provision of government services to the extent of the reduction in revenue due to the 

COVID–19 public health emergency relative to revenues collected in the most recent full fiscal 
year prior to the emergency; and 

 
• To make necessary investments in water, sewer, or broadband infrastructure. 

 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 


